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(57) ABSTRACT 

A method and system for partitioning frames into Sub 
frames, where the frames may be defined according to a 
reference system standard, and transmitting one or more 
Sub-frames during a pre-designated downlink transmission, 
and transmitting one or more Sub-frames during a pre 
designated uplink transmission. A method and system for 
partitioning frames into Sub-frames, transmitting one or 
more Sub-frames including a legacy preamble for commu 
nicating with a legacy terminal operating according to a 
reference system standard during a pre-designated legacy 
transmission period, and transmitting Sub-frames including 
a Supplemental preamble for communicating with a non 
legacy terminal operating according to the evolved version 
of the reference system standard during a pre-designated 
non-legacy transmission period. A method and system for 
partitioning each of two or more frames into two or more 
Sub-frames and transmitting the Sub-frames for a non-relay 
transmission including transmitting a (DL:BS->MS/RS) 
Sub-frame during a pre-designated downlink transmission 
and a (UL:MS/RS->BS) sub-frame during a pre-designated 
uplink transmission, and transmitting Sub-frames for a relay 
transmission including transmitting a (DL:RS->MS) sub 
frame during a pre-designated downlink transmission and a 
(UL:MS->RS) sub-frame during a pre-designated uplink 
transmission. 
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